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                                                                 10th September 2018
Newsletter 1
(Both Schools)

WELCOME to the new academic year 2018/19 – I hope you have all had a good break?  We would like to issue a warm welcome to our new pupils and new staff that have joined Holton-le-Clay Schools.

We are delighted to have Mrs Orhan join the staff from September 2018.  She will undertake one day’s teaching in each of the following classes: Miss Grantham (Y6) and Mr Grantham (Y4/5)

HOME/SCHOOL COMMUNICATIONS – This is the first newsletter of the year; we will continue to have MONDAY as our newsletter day.  Newsletters will be published on our school website and by direct e.mail to parents who have consented to this form of communication.
CAR PARKS – INFANT and JUNIOR SCHOOL.  For the safety of all our children, parking in the school car parks is NOT allowed either at the start nor the end of the school day unless you are authorised to use our disabled parking bays.  The disabled parking bay is in the parents’ car park (next to the children’s centre) at the Junior School - NOT within the main staff car park. We have also had reports of parents parking on the yellow zig-zag lines outside the schools which makes it very difficult and dangerous for pupils crossing the road.  I am sure you will all agree that the safety of all our children must come first.

PARENTAL HEALTH
Multi-Agency Case Review:
In a recent multi-agency case review (Chadrack Mbala-Mulo March 2018), it was highlighted that a school may have acted more promptly, regarding a child’s welfare, had it known of the parent’s medical condition.  There is currently no defined process in place that schools can use to request these details from any parent/carer.  However, if you feel that you would like the school to know of a medical condition, which may impact on your child’s welfare, please contact us.

EQUALITY INFORMATION

We are committed to the promotion of equality and diversity. In so doing, we realise the valuable contribution which all members of the community can make to the school. Our policies and practices will be reviewed to take into account the different needs and contributions of pupils, staff, parents and governors. Vital to our work on equality and diversity is to ensure that pupils and staff can develop in an environment which is supportive of academic and emotional needs.

The Governing Body have set the following Equality Objectives for the four academic years commencing 2016/17.

HOLTON LE CLAY FEDERATION OF SCHOOLS

Equality Objectives

· Narrowing gaps in attainment between girls and boys, particularly in writing.

· Ensure effective use of Pupil Premium, closely monitoring its impact on disadvantaged pupils.

· Improve knowledge, skills and attitudes to enable pupils to appreciate and value difference and diversity, for example increasing understanding between pupils from different faith communities.

Full details of our commitment to Equality and Diversity can be found on the school website.

HOT SCHOOL MEALS - nel.mealselector.co.uk - Information from Chartwell’s
Please check, and if necessary, change the name of the school/class your child is in on your Chartwell’s hot meal account.
Orders should be placed 1 week in advance; the cut-off is midnight on Sunday each week.

PE KITS AT BOTH SCHOOLS: 

Children must have full PE kits, in school, each day.  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------                
News for INFANT SCHOOL Parents and Pupils

SCHOOL PHOTOS – 11th September 2018
On Tuesday 11th September, Class Images’ photographers will be at the Infant School for children and families of the Infant School and Holton le Clay Pre School.  All our pupils will be photographed individually and we also assume that if there are brothers or sisters in school then parents/families would like a photograph of them together.  

      The photographers will be available from 8:30 a.m. so if you have children in Infant School/Pre-School /Junior 

 School and would like family photographs then please feel free to come along from 8:30 a.m. onwards.
PHONICS WORKSHOP – 19th September 2018

We would like to invite Reception and Year 1 children’s parents and guardians to a Phonics Workshop on Wednesday 19th September; 2.30pm – 3.00pm.  This workshop will give you an opportunity to meet me (Phonics lead) and gain a better understanding as to how phonics is taught in school, and, how you can help your child with phonics at home. I will also explain the Year 1 Phonics Screening Check – scheduled for June 2019. Refreshment will be provided. We hope to see you there.

Mrs E Bell
AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

	Monday: 

Wednesday: Football in the Community - finishes at 4.25 p.m. 

                        Starts Wednesday 12th September 2018

Thursday: 

Friday: 
	CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY 
Monday 9.05 a.m. in the school hall – starts Monday 17th September 2018. 



	Please collect your child promptly at the end of their club.  Children should be collected from the hall doors at the front of the school.  


FUTURE DATES:-
11th September 2018 - Individual Pupil photos by Class Images

19th September 2018 – Phonics Workshop

PHONICS SCREENING CHECK FUTURE DATES:
w/c 10th June 2019
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------News for JUNIOR SCHOOL Parents and Pupils 
MyMaths: All pupils now have access to their own account on www.mymaths.co.uk. Teachers will assign Maths homework to pupils using MyMaths; this fantastic resource gives pupils instant feedback & additional support, where needed, with their learning. 

Pupils can access tasks their teacher has set in the Homework area. If you click on one of the tasks, you will have the option to revise from the lesson first or go straight to the homework. You can try each task as many times as you like. Only your best score for each page of questions will be recorded. Teachers will be able to see how well you did and when you completed the task. You can see your completed tasks and how you're getting on in the ‘Results’ area. 

Tips for accessing MyMaths?   Add www.mymaths.co.uk to your list of trusted sites and allow Pop Ups. MyMaths uses Pop Ups to help you navigate the site. Activate Flash in your browser. Some of the interactive homework tasks and lessons use Flash. You can download the freely available Puffin Academy app to use MyMaths on an iOS or Android tablet. Puffin Academy is a mobile Flash browser for approved educational websites. 

Usernames and passwords for pupils will be placed into their Homework Planners. If you have any further questions, please don’t hesitate in speaking to your child’s teacher.


	
	


FUTURE DATES: 
28th September 2019: School photos
4th October: PTA AGM 6.15p.m.

29th April 2019:  
Year 5 PGL visit
3rd June 2019:
Year 6 Scarborough visit

SATS

Week commencing 13th May 2019:  Year 6 SATS 2019

Yours sincerely

Mrs D Hunt
Executive Headteacher
AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS: 


Monday: Multi-Sports with JB Sport (Years 3 & 4) finishes at 4.30p.m.


Tuesday: Multi-Sports with JB Sport (Years 5 & 6) finishes at 4.30p.m.


Wednesday:  Football in the Community - finishes at 4.40 p.m.                       
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CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY 


Fridays 9.00 a.m. in the school  hall starting  Friday 21st September. 


�
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